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MINUTES

HILL COUNTRY VILLAGE 

ECONOMIC DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION

MEETING

TUESDAY, JUNE 24, 2014
5:30 P.M.

Members Present:


Members Absent:

Doug Boom




Carl Register
Lonnie Wulfe
Greg Blasko

Jeff Garvens
City Staff Present:

Frank Morales, City Administrator and Executive Director
Emily Barnes, Administrative Assistant
1.  Call to order.  

Mr. Doug Boom called the meeting to order at 5:31 p.m.

2.  Discussion/action approving the minutes of the June 18, 2013 EDC Meeting.

Mr. Jeff Garvens made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Mr. Greg Blasko. Motion passed unanimously.
3.  Discussion/action of the May 31, 2013 financial statement.

Mr. Blasko mentioned the sales tax for the month is down $138 and the total income year to date is under by approximately $5000.

Mr. Boom asked if the interfund transfers were funds moved from the EDC account to the bond payment.

Mr. Frank Morales explained that $10,000 interfund transfer was made to the general fund of the city for administrative purposes, which was established years ago and has continued. 
Mr. Blasko asked if anyone had extrapolated out the finances to the full payment of the bonds and if, at the current rate, sales tax can pay off the bonds. 

Mr. Morales said no and estimated that each year, the EDC funds would be shy between $20,000 and $30,000. 

Mr. Blasko referenced the deficits of the funds, as listed annually.  Mr. Blasko asked what will be done at the end of fiscal year 2017-2018 when sales tax funds are gone.

Mr. Morales explained that City Council decided to continue to take the money out of the EDC and then start using funds from the General Funds. 

Mr. Garvens confirmed with the other board members that the bonds are issued in the name of the city and the EDC is only used to transfer funds to the bond payment. 

Mr. Blasko made a motion to approve the May 31, 2014 financial statement as presented, seconded by Mr. Garvens.  Motion passed unanimously.

4.  Presentation from J. Allen Family Partners, Ltd.

Mr. Garvens asked what the zoning C1 and C2, the zones listed in Mr. Allen’s presentation, would be considered in Hill Country Village.

Mr. Allen answered it would be B1 or B2 in the city. 
Mr. Morales explained that years ago, Mr. Dennis was against any commercial zoning for that property.  Mr. Dennis then met with Mr. Register recently and said he was not against it, but would be concerned with what businesses would be going in.
Mr. Garvens asked if the determining vote for the property would be on the City Council or the EDC.

Mr. Wulfe explained the EDC can make a recommendation to the City Council of what to do with the land. Mr. Wulfe also explained that the EDC can become a partner with the developer of the land and the City Council cannot.
5.  Presentation from Harry Jewett Associates.

6. Discussion/action regarding the Fiscal Year 2014-15 budget.
Mr. Wulfe moved to approve the Fiscal Year 2014-15 budget, seconded by Mr. Blasko.  Motion passed unanimously.
7.  Adjourn 

There being no further business, the meeting adjourned at 7:05 p.m.

Approved this 27th day of June, 2015.
                                                                        _____________________

                                                                       
Doug Boom
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